NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING ON SPECIAL ASSESSMENTS FOR STREET IMPROVEMENT, CURB AND GUTTER IMPROVEMENT

Please take notice, that the Village Board of the Village of Argyle has declared its intention to exercise its taxing power in accordance with sec. 66.60, Wisconsin Statues to levy special assessments upon property within the following proposed assessment district for the benefits conferred upon the property by the improvements of the following streets and the installation of curb and gutter thereon:
Installation of curb and gutter on either side of Fairview Avenue from East Milwaukee Street north of North Street.  As well as radius on East Milwaukee Street, Highland Avenue, North Street, and sixty-eight additional feet on the North side of North Street.  All properties fronting this project will be assessed and all properties fronting this project will benefit. 

The report on the village showing proposed plans and specifications, estimated cost of improvements and proposed assessments is on file in the Village Clerk’s office and may be inspected there during any business day between the hours of 8:00 am and 4:00 p.m.

You are further notified that the Village Board will hear all interested people, their agents, or attorneys, concerning matters contained in the preliminary resolution authorizing the assessments and the report of the Street Superintendent at 6:30 p.m. on the 2nd, day of April 2025.  The meeting will be held at the Argyle Community Building meeting room located at 401 East Milwaukee Street.  All objections will be considered at this hearing and after the assessments will be finally determined.

Dated: March 5th, 2025
Sandra Flannery  
Argyle Village Clerk

